
Kirkbymoorside Town Council

Information for meeting on Monday 15 March 2021

6. To consider financial matters:

a. To report accounts paid since the last meeting of the Council and to approve cheque 
payments according to the list provided

9. To receive quotations for the cost of installing a new boardwalk at Ryedale View play area 
and consider appointment of the works

Quotation B Quotation B

Materials:

Subtotal   £1,026.95

Taxes         £  205.39

Total         £1,232.34

Labour to include dismantling and disposal of 
existing boardwalk and construction of new 
boardwalk

Total £  (tbc 10.03.2021)

Notes:
1. Suggest Phil Gospel does the work
2. Larch is recommended due to durability.
3. Run is approx 60' long and 4' wide.
4. May need some wider bespoke boards at the
corners to taper but these can be added later.
5. Materials is a guide and would suggest Phil 
assesses too.
6. Disposal of old materials is not included.
7. Delivery to site FOC. 

Contractor will undertake all works to include 
dismantling and disposal of existing boardwalk 
provisions of all materials and construction of 
new boardwalk

Subtotal    £1,749.66

VAT               £349.93

Total         £2,099.59
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10. Town Farm car park
a. To receive information on the installation of Electric Vehicle Charge Points

Installation of 2 x double socket 22kW Electric Vehicle charging points in Town Farm car park. 

Further to a successful bid for funding to the Office for Zero Emission Vehicles, RDC will be installing 
these units at all long stay car parks in the District by 31 March 2021, supplied by Connected Kerb.
The units will be aimed at providing local residents without access to off-street charging the ability 
to charge their vehicles, and help transition more of the residential community to acquire an Electric 
Vehicle. They will also be available to the wider public and visitors to Kirkbymoorside.

The works at Town Farm car park, Kirkbymoorside are scheduled to take place w/c 22 March 
including connection works by Northern Powergrid.  
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The groundworks for the pillar and charging posts have been done, now awaiting Northern 
Powergrid to do the excavation and connection between 23-25 March. They are writing to residents 
on Town Farm Close as there will be works on the highway, but not affecting vehicle access in or out.
The Comms team will engage with residents without off street parking in the town so they are aware
the units are being installed. 

Craig Nattress MTMI
Tourism and Development Officer

Economy, Business and Partnerships

11. Devolution
a. To  receive  the  Ministry  of  Housing,  Communities  and  Local  Government  consultation  

proposals for locally led reorganisation of Local Government in North Yorkshire

Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government consultation proposals for 
locally led reorganisation of Local Government in North Yorkshire 

The consultation seeks views on the locally led proposals that the Secretary of State has 
received following his invitation to councils in North Yorkshire to submit proposals for local 
government reorganisation (note that the consultation also includes the areas of Cumbria 
and Somerset). The North Yorkshire proposals in this consultation were submitted in a joint 
bid by Craven District Council, Harrogate Borough Council, Richmondshire District Council, 
Ryedale District Council, Scarborough Borough Council and Selby District Council and in a 
separate bid by North Yorkshire County Council. The Paper asks a number of questions 
about each proposal to help inform the Secretary of State’s assessment of the proposals, 
including (but not limited to): 
• Whether each proposal will improve local government 
• Whether there is a good deal of local support in the round for the proposal 
• Whether the proposed new council areas cover a credible geography. 

North Yorkshire • Craven District Council, Harrogate Borough Council, Richmondshire 
District Council, Ryedale District Council, Scarborough Borough Council and Selby District 
Council submitted a joint proposal for two unitary councils covering the whole of the area of 
the administrative county of North Yorkshire and whole of the area of the administrative area
of the City of York; one unitary in the east comprising the current districts of Ryedale, 
Scarborough, Selby and the current unitary of York; and one in the west comprising the 
current districts of Craven, Hambleton, Harrogate and Richmondshire. • North Yorkshire 
County Council submitted a proposal for a single unitary council for the whole of the area of 
the administrative county of North Yorkshire with no changes to the existing City of York 
unitary. (refer to page 11 of the consultation document)

Link to the North Yorkshire proposals https://consult.communities.gov.uk/governance-
reformand-democracy/northy 

The consultation will close at 23:59 on 19th April 2021. 
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14. To receive information from the Community Safety Officer for Ryedale District regarding the 
Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner's (PFCC) priorities to ensure people are safe in the 
community 

Dear Parish Clerk,

Firstly may I introduce myself. I am Georgina Jackson, I work for North Yorkshire Fire & 
Rescue Service, and I am the Community Safety Officer for Ryedale District, which includes 
your parish. 

I am contacting you to enquire if we can work together to ensure the people of North 
Yorkshire and York are safe and feel safe as they go about their business.

The Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner (PFCC) set out her priorities to ensure people are 
safe, and, I feel as a Parish Council, you are an integral part of delivering this as you know 
your parishes and where the vulnerable people may be.

The priorities are :-
 Caring about the vulnerable, we can provide a service that will best protect the most 

vulnerable and make them feel safe. 
 Ambitious Collaboration, we can maximise opportunities to work jointly to provide a 

more effective and sufficient community safety service. 
 Realising our Potential, we can create an inclusive work environment and a positive 

culture. 
 Effective Engagement, we can increase trust and public confidence this ensure we 

provide the best possible service.
Although the PFCC may change, I believe the principles will and should remain the same.

I would be happy to discuss this in more depth, and if that would be possible, I can set out 
what we could offer to your residents. This would include fire safety advice, road safety 
initiatives and engaging with local schools/youth groups, however, the list is not exhaustive 
as I am sure we could work together and be creative how we achieve our aims. 

Georgie Jackson
Community Safety Officer 
Ryedale/Scarborough
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